



**Cambridgeshire Archery Association Coaching Group**  
**23 October 2017**  
**Huntingdon Town Football Club.**

### Attending

Oliwia Komperda, Derek Matthews, Chris Motley, Chris Horne, Dominic Myers, Keith Streeter, Simon Matthew, Anthony Booth, Steve Millward, Gill Millward, Paula Langton, Philip Watson, John Gorman.

### Apologies,

Diane Searle, Mary Watson, Amanda Bakewell, Luke Tunmer, George Sykes.

### Notes of the previous meeting

Agreed to remove congratulations to Gill Millward on P1, Gill has been a National Judge for 3 years.

Item 5c to be changed to Stephen DACE not mace.

The notes of the last meeting were approved by consensus.

### Matters arising

Item 3 – OOBAC County affiliation - PW has chased Fred Collier, still outstanding and will continue.  
**(PW)**

Item 4b - PW to speak to Luke about 4b, differentiating between in county and out of county shoots on the website is ongoing.

Item 4g – Email from DS to LT on behalf of AB regarding Twitter has been completed.

Item 4h – PW indicated a report has been sent regarding the records.

Item 5a to be discussed under the agenda.

AOB – Scoring – PW has been in contact with Robert Potts who is willing to provide a mid-week session for training on Ianseo. Proposed date Wednesday 6 December, PW to receive confirmation of the date. If anyone would like to join the session. Attendees will become the regional centre of excellence and transfer knowledge. GM/SM and TB would like to attend.

### Reports

#### Chair

PW reported the first submission for AGB renewals online has taken place. Members discussed the issues they experienced with the new system.

#### Vice chair/Web

No report

#### *Secretary*

No report

#### *Treasurer*

JG indicated revised figures provided, the difference is partially due to funds about to be transferred to SCAS. Two clubs are still to submit their County and SCAS fees.

348 current members (excluding Pathfinder Bowmen and Netherhall Archers, ARU and CUB)

JG reported Parkfield Archers have reaffiliated through Cambridgeshire.

JG provided an update on the position of stock, team shirts/fleeces, medal centres and county badges. There are not enough gold/silver medals to cover the shoots for next year. JG to order sufficient to cover the indoor, outdoor and EoM shoots.

JG agreed to send a copy of the revised electronic report to members. **(JG)**

#### *Team Manager*

PW reported SD has been working on round robin matches with Beds and Herts. The other counties have more archers than Cambridgeshire. PW reported a judge will be required. The proposal is to be circulated to members, any changes to be sent to PW/JG/DS and SD. This item is to be voted on at the next meeting.

PW agreed to contact Essex and put them in contact with SD regarding the Longbow match and will be looking for clubs to host. The shoot is usually on a Sunday afternoon, Portsmouth round and approximately 6 bosses.

#### *CCO*

SM reported an AGM of the Coaching group took place at the last meeting. They are carrying on with the CPD programme which has been taking place during the summer. Over the winter looking to set up Archer performance day to support the county team. Also organising a disability workshop for coaches. Meetings taking place the 3<sup>rd</sup> Monday of the month for coaches, or people interesting in coaching/on training course. SM reported a growing trend for CPD for coaches and discussion about involvement with other counties to provide CPD.

Looking for another CCO post, current vacancy in Coach education, considering the roles and how best to distribute the work.

GM indicated AGB do not hold master copies of the coach renewal form for L2 and if anyone who has a copy please could they forward it on, page 4 in particular.

#### *PRO*

GM reported on behalf of the PRO – little to do as no contact from anyone and no access to twitter or website. PW reported the Twitter and web access has been resolved today. GM to email to PL.

#### *Records officer*

PW reported on behalf of Jack Atkinson – the records database has been received as have some reports. Field rounds have been included. AGB have updated the classification tables particularly for longbow and barebow juniors. Clubs to be advised of the changes.

#### *CPO*

Nothing to report.

## Other items

### *Indoor & Outdoor Championships 2018*

JG reported the Indoor Championships were agreed at the last meeting. For the Outdoor Championships no other clubs have offered to host. Netherhall have offered WA1440 and Metric rounds on 17 June. County will be awarding medals for age appropriate rounds.

PL abstained from the vote which agreed the proposal.

### *Additional trophies for CCA Indoor Championships*

JG issued a paper regarding the status of the indoor championship trophies. Members discussed the categories for a limited purchase. The cost of a comparable cup would be in the region of £100. The shield would cost around £60.

Barebow Lady and Longbow Gent trophy in a shield format to be purchased unless company sponsorship is obtained. Passed and agreed by all members present, no abstentions.

### AOB

JG reported the possibility of Jolly Archers moving. Huntingdon Council have applied for planning on the site of the club for a crematorium and cemetery. Jolly's and Sports Huntingdon have 99 year leases, the plan is to build a sports complex to cover the football, rugby, hockey, netball and archery. Field the other side of Jolly's being considered for a massive sports centre. Jolly's have requested an indoor venue as part of the development.

### Next meeting

22 January 2018, venue Huntingdon Football club. At 7:30pm

**Minutes approved – 25<sup>th</sup> April 2018**